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Paul,
I have looked through the updated TC Midwest proposed mix-use development sketch plan
and I have the following comments:
 

1. Lot 1 and lot 2 at the end of the Phase 1 roadway shall have a fire apparatus
turnaround installed until Phase 2 is built.  All apparatus roads shall be designed
and maintained to support the imposed loads of fire apparatus and surface shall
be approved all weather driving surface.  

2. New buildings shall be provided with approved address identification.  The
address identification shall be legible and placed in a position that is visible from
the street or road fronting the property.  Any new road names shall be approved
by Colorado River Fire Rescue and Garfield County Communications Authority.

3. If any of the buildings are going to be required to have a fire sprinkler system
installed, then communication required for each building will be Century Link
POTs (copper) lines only.  Lines shall be installed for each building.

4. Fire Hydrants will be required to be installed in specific locations as per the fire
code.

5. Fire Department Knox Box’s may be required to be installed on certain buildings
where emergency access is required.  

This review may be subject to change when building plans are submitted.
Please don't hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns.  
 
 

Thank You,
 

 

Orrin D. Moon
Prevention Division Chief/Fire Marshal

mailto:Orrin.Moon@Crfr.us
mailto:psmith@newcastlecolorado.org
mailto:lprentice@newcastlecolorado.org
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ne 1, 2022 
 
 
 
Paul, 
 
The Public Works Department has had the opportunity to review the TC Midwest Sketch Plan and has the following 
comments: 

 
Streets: 
The first phase of this project should provide vehicle connectivity from N. Wild Horse Dr. to Castle Valley 
Boulevard, Including the entrance adjacent to the future Silverado Trail Rd and the travel lanes depicted in 
phase three. 
 
Sidewalk and Trails: 
The entire length of the solid surface trail connecting Castle Valley Boulevard to VIX park should be constructed 
in phase I. 

 
 Raw Water: 

Outdoor landscaping should be irrigated with raw water.  This will require an extension of the existing raw water 
system onto the property. 

  
Thank you. 
 
 
John Wenzel 

February 6, 2024 

Public Works Department  
(970) 984-0669 ex200 
jwenzel@newcastlecolorado.org 

Town of New Castle 
801 W Main Street 

New Castle, CO  81647 

mailto:jwenzel@newcastlecolorado.org
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Hi Paul,
 
Following up with some sketch plan comments from our review, the main areas of concern for this
project will be centered around providing adequate drainage particularly in light of offsite drainage
that does traverse the site and utilizes the box culvert at the Castle Valley Boulevard.  The 100-year
event will be critical to be evaluated at the tributary basin area is significant for this property (hence,
the size of the box culvert).  Provisions will need to be made to assure the Town has the ability to
provide adequate maintenance, if necessary.
 
For onsite drainage, provisions should be made to assure water quality can be provided with the
appurtenant detention requirements to limit flows to historic rates.  In this context, snow storage
should be a consideration at 15% of the plowed area and subsequent areas of detention should also
be made available.
 
Coordinate access to make sure that emergency services can be adequately accommodated in light
of the proposed 4 phases of development.  Phased improvements need to be clear to assure that
each phase, when constructed can exist in perpetuity without reliance on a subsequent phase. 
 
Subsequent design will need to consider the outside irrigation should be from the Town’s raw water
irrigation system.
 
Thanks!
 
Jefferey S. Simonson, PE, CFM
Principal
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